
CUSTER COUNTY LOCAL EMERGENCY PLANNING COMMITTEE 

 

April 17, 2013 

Michael Galloway began the meeting with introductions of those attending and reviewed present storm 

warnings for the day. 

Michael presented a demonstration on Google Earth as a tool for first responders showing hazardous 

materials storage sites in Custer County. 

Michael reminded those present of a Web EOC Drill scheduled April 18, 2013 from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 

p.m. wherein those attending will run through getting on the EOC site. 

State Public Assistance Officer, Kathleen Shingledecker, presented information concerning applications 

for FEMA for the February, 2013 winter storm.  Kathleen said on April 8, 2013 the initial incident period 

for said storm was set by the president for 24-26 February 2013.  However, the State is requesting that 

the time period be extended.  The FEMA identification number for said storm is FEMA-4109-DR-OK.  The 

FEMA reimbursement grant cost share is 75% Federal; 12.5% State; and 12.5% local.  There is a 30 day 

time limit for the state to receive applications for assistance and there is a $1,000.00 minimum set for 

damages in order to apply.  The state needs a copy of an entity’s entire insurance policy at the time of 

application.  Following review of the state’s snow policy Kathleen handed out literature.   

Environmental requirements and concerns in reference to the winter storm were reviewed by Jodi 

Carpenter, Historic Preservation Specialist, representing FEMA. 

Those attending divided into groups to complete application forms and to visit with State Auditor, Sheri 

Merle in regard to state reporting guidelines. 

Meeting was adjourned at 11:50 a.m. 

 

 
______________________________________ 
Michael Galloway, Chairman 


